
 

  

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’ 

8th December 2023 - Our “Value for life” is “Peace”.                   

 The value of Peace “A heart at peace gives life to the body” Proverbs 14:30 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
          
 

 

Head Teacher’s Hello                                                       

Dear All,  

The Christmas Fair not only raised funds for much needed iPads, BUT raised smiles, 

laughter and general festive cheer. It was lovely to see so many people support our school, I 

must thank Mrs Booth, Mrs Wilcock, Mrs Rushton and MANY more lovely parents and carers 

in being part of our PTA and giving time to organise and help. You are all AMAZING.  

This week in school we have had DT Day, with children learning how far paper aeroplanes 

fly (it’s in the design I have been told!). My egg is certainly safe with class 3, creating a 

container to carry it safely. We have also had a Greek feast in school providing children with 

the opportunity to taste and experience foods that they may not have had before!  

The hall has had music abound…as nativity practices have been taking place. We can’t wait 

to share what will be a very organic experience with you all. 

Due to popular demand, we have had 2 wreath making nights this week– its great to be 

taught how to make your own from scratch and all have had a great time. Mrs Mowbray 

                                                             

                                                                      

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are a church school…   Love never fails 1 Corinthians 13:8 

   
 

                 
         

                                                                                                                            

 

 

           

 

 

 

Teaching a 

Knowledge 

rich 

curriculum 

A week in pictures 

… 
EYFS:    Frosty! 

 

Class 2:offspring 

 

Class 3: Greek Feast 

 

Class 4: DT Day 

 

As a school we are all looking at how we can be 

Peace makers and using our Christian value 

passports for inspiration. 



 
 
 

           

 
   

 
Glazebury Governors 
Chair of Governors – Dave Beechey 
Vice Chair of Governors – Alice Richards 
Head Teacher – Mrs K Mowbray 
Staff Governor – Mrs K Wall 
Parent Governor – Mrs A Wilcock 
Parent Governor – Mrs J Morgan 
Foundation Governors – Sara Makepeace-~Taylor, Stuart Roberts-Tighe, Jane Simons, James Towey. 
If you wish to contact them, you can do so via the school email address: 
glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk  

 

 

 

Our Trust’s Prayer  
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give excellence to our  learning, 

love to our actions and joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

   

What’s going on… The trust has provided  

* Trauma Base training for schools this term. 

* School’s Collective Worship Monday 

11.12.23  

*Spirituality in curriculum Training for all 

schools 

Investing in our children 

 

 

Christmas Eve Boxes – are 

now available to pre-order at £5 each, flyers 

have been sent home please return your orders 

to the school office and make your payments on 

ParentPay prior to collecting boxes from the 

school office. Last order date is Friday 15th 

December at 9am. Boxes will be available to 

collect on Monday 18th December after 

school from the outside classroom. 

                                     
Christmas Fair – Thank you so much to all that 

donated and attended to support our Christmas 

fair.  We raised a fantastic £704.05 which will be 

used to benefit of our children and acquire much 

needed new iPads. Thank you everyone. 

Well Done Holly – you are amazing. 

 
Holly held a stall at the Christmas fair and raised 

£60.40 to help with her fundraising for Alder Hey 

Children’s Hospital which now brings her grand 

total to £330.40.  

Well done. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Christmas Cheer…..Events have been planned for your child to enjoy  

Christmas Cards 

Each class will have a post box in their classes from Friday 1st December to Monday 

18th December.  Children can post their cards between these dates.  Cards will be 

distributed on Monday 18th December for the children to take home. Christmas card 

class lists are available from the school office. 

Friday 1st December at 3:15—5:00pm Christmas Fair 

We hope everyone will join us at our Christmas Fair this year, there will be stalls, 

games, hot dogs and drinks and maybe a visit from the big man himself.  We hope 

to see you there. 

Sunday 3rd December at 11:00am—12.00pm 

Toy Service at All Saints Church, Glazebury. 

Friday 8th December at 1.30pm 

The school choir will be performing at Bents Garden Centre.  You are  warmly 

welcome   to join us at this event if you wish to do so. 

Monday 11th December at 1.30pm 

Local pensioners are invited to watch the Nativity performance.  Tea, coffee and 

mince pies will be served.  Please contact the school office to book your place. 

Tuesday 12th, Wednesday 13th and Thursday 14th December—Christmas 

Performances 

EYFS (Nursery & Reception) and KS1 (Year 1 and Year 2) will be performing the  

Nativity. Tickets available to come and watch this special performance from the 

school office.   

Friday 15th December—Christmas Carol Service at All Saints Church 

Annual Christmas Carol Service led by Rev Bob will held at 2:30pm at All Saints 

Church Glazebury, Year 1—Year 6 will attend and join in the service.  We hope to see 

you there, if you can walk to church with the children, please let the school office 

know.  

Sunday 17th December—Carols by Candlelight 

All families welcome to attend at 6:30pm at All Saints Church for the family Carol     

Service.  

Monday 18th December - Party Day 

Fun filled party day for all.  Children can come to school in their own clothes/party 

clothes if they wish. Our school kitchen will provide Christmas themed party food for 

the children to enjoy at lunchtime. If you have a child in Year 3—Year 6 and they 

would like to enjoy the party food, please pay for your usual school dinner via 

ParentPay.   

Wednesday 20th December—Christmas Jumper Day & Christmas Dinner 

All children are welcome to come into school in a Christmas Jumper or T-Shirt.  

They will enjoy fun activities during the day. The whole school will enjoy a 

traditional Christmas dinner cooked by our school kitchen and served by our 

staff. If you have a child in Year 3—Year 6 and they would like to enjoy the 

Christmas Dinner, please pay via ParentPay.   

 



 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

A Big Thankyou to you all. 

This year 2023, through your 

generous support Glazebury CE 

Primary School have raised for the 

poppy appeal. 
£103.79p 

Out of a grand total of 

£27191.32p 

Well done and Thankyou 
 

 

EYFS & KS1 Christmas Performances – we are so 

excited to see our younger children in their 

Christmas performances. The children have been 

practicing really hard, we are sure you have 

heard some of the songs at home. 

Warrington Borough Council Holiday Activities 

and Food (HAF) Programme Christmas 2023 – 

Please see attached leaflets. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Curriculum After School Clubs – Next 
Half Term – Spring 1 
 
Monday – Sports Club – Mr Shingler 
Tuesday – Film Club – Mrs Tate 
These clubs are available for year 3 to year 6 and 
will be live on ParentPay next week for you to 
sign up for a place for your child if you wish to 
do so.  However, if your child normally attends 
Extended Provision on Monday and/or Tuesday 
and is in year 3 to year 6 your child will 
automatically be included in the curriculum clubs. 
Places are limited.  

 

  

2nd December – Maisie 

2nd December – Jaxx 

4th December – Sophia 

7th December – Genevieve 

8th December - Ausitn 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to our PTA and especially to Mrs Booth for organising and teaching us all how 

to make a Traditional Christmas Wreath and to Mrs Wilcock who kept us stocked up with greenery 

and refreshments.  The wreaths were amazing, and a wonderful time was had by all. The event 

raised a fantastic £654.62 in the process for the benefit of all our children. 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
        

    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Golden Tickets 
• Nursery – Sofia, Joe, Mila, Anders, George, Oliver, Heidi, Ella, Poppy, Oscar. 

• Reception – Harry P, Florence, Harry W, Inez, James, Leo, Rosie. 

• Class 2 – All the children in class 2 for working so hard in their nativity performance rehearsals. 

• Class 3 – Alice, Amelia x 2, Annabelle, Cora, Eva, Gemima x 2, George, Isaac, Jack, Jaxx, Jessica, Lewis, 

Libby, Lucy x 2, Oliver A, Oliver G, Oscar, Riley, Rory, Sophie x 2, Spencer, Thomas, Vincent, Violet x 2, 

Xanthe.  

• Class 4 – Everyone in class 4 for their fantastic learning behaviour during our assessments. 

 

 

Head Teachers Award 

 
Gabriella  

for wonderful singing of ‘Twinkle Twinkle’. 

Clark 

for wonderful phonic letter sounds.  

Thank you for sharing. 

Albert 

for all the extra handwriting homework you are 

completing. 

Evie 

for excellent speaking in nativity practice so loud 

and clear. 

Vincent 

for using kindness with friends – not to get an 

award but for just being kind. Wonderful. 

Sophie  

for being a lovely role model in class 3, always 

showing kindness and caring. 

Holly 

for making all the gifts to sell for Alder Hey 

Childrens Hospital. We are all very proud of you. 

Camilla 

for being thoughtful and kind. You are a great 

Ethos leader. 

Tyler 

for being a wonderful year 6 ‘role model’. 

I am proud of you. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Personal Development Award 

 

Sofia 

for her enthusiastic singing when practicing 

our nativity songs. 

Charlie 

for participating in the nativity rehearsals. 

Albert 

for trying hard in the nativity being a 

brilliant donkey. You are a star. 

William 

for being an excellent narrator, being 

confident and trying his best. 

Year 3  

for excellent learning behaviour and love of 

learning all week – I am very proud of you! 

Year 4 

for excellent learning behaviour and love of 

learning all week – you make me so proud. 

Emily 

for her attitude towards learning and her 

engagement in her geography lesson 

Sophie 

for her consistent positive attitude towards 

all learning and maturity within the 

classroom. 

 

 

 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
              

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Growing at the heart of God’s community 
 

Love never fails- 1 Corinthians 

 
 
 
 
 
 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is 96.5% 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
   Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 4th December 2023. 

Miss Bimson - Reception attendance 94.6% 

Mrs Tate- Year 1 attendance 89.4%  

Mrs Tate - Year 2 attendance 91.5%  

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 88%  

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 98.8%  

Miss Green - Year 5 attendance 94.2%  

Mrs Wall - Year 6 attendance 96.5%  


